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“e i r—— ROSE DETONNANCOURT
AR ‘ . il ' , HEAD HOSPITAL WA
Uil g : i . The first meeting for 1964 of
‘ BT, the W A to the Providence Hos-
pital was held on Moncay, Jan
20: JA’N%,(Q(:‘/
New executive elected is:
president, Mrs Rose DeTonnan-
court; first vice, Mrs Tulie

LITTLE MISS 19_64 is ‘Audrey Moffat the first baby born in this area in 1964 Hamilton; second vice, Mrs V
SCh;QWIn above with, her mpther, Mrs Audrey. ahd her parents will receive a Brown; secretary, Mrs:$ Pel’.
linton Moffat jn. the Providence Hos- wide array of gifts as advertised in the erin;; | feeasurer, Mx:s_ gean
pital. Aud!rey was bo.rn‘ at 7:13 pm on Alaska Highway News last week from lo- Scheenenberger;’ publicity, Mrs
New Year's Dayiand is a baby sister_for cal merchants. Second baby of 1964 was i K%&T;:nan%hirs:ans Mrs Edith

_ShaWﬂE,l, Six} irwd C_alvinr four. M Moffat a boy born to Mr and Mrs Sylvio Gauv- Janis: assisting, Mrs M Kirk-
th enlw.p c;yelc by Flint Rig and theafamily reau of Taylor in the Providence Hos- l patric‘k and Mr; Edna Poulisl
as lived here for nearly two years. As pital only 17 minutes after the first baby. = .



A WHEELCHAIR in memory of Alan sweather knitted by Mrs Holmberg who
as ecent presentatio ; T
Ho]mberg s a yecent presentafion, to here presents the money to Sister Mar-
the Providence hospital. Money was rai
ed to the amount of $220 by the Ba
donnel W I. The ladies sold tickets on a secretary, looks on.
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cellina, while Mrs van Donselaar, W I
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PRESENTATION — The students of the accept the gift. George Broadhurst chair-
Central Elementary School in Fort St man of the hospital board looks on. The
John present the Providence Hospital children put on candy sales, and plays to
with $123 for a stretcher and here Sister raise the mcney and the gift reflected
Mary Marcelina and Sister Mary Miriam the true spirit of Christmas giving.

Monday, February 17—The Providence Hospital
y W.A. members & associate members will

\C“D hold their annual dinner meeting at 6:30
p.m. in the Frontier Inn Dining room.

Tickets must be purchased by Saturday

and mav be obtained at Splcer's Bakery

1464
S RRUARY

Hospital WA
asks help from
teenagers

b 64
The ladies au‘xl)li‘zx‘rlyq to the
Providence Hospital held their
annual dinner meeting at the
Frontier Hotel on Monday Feb
17 with 32 members present.

President Mrs R deTonnan-
court welcomed old and new |
members, Mrs Annie Donis, Mhs |
Flora Pickell and Mrs Evelyn
Powell were pinned with a love-
ly corsage, as these ladies
were three of the original mem-
bers when the auxiliary was
formed in 1932 and are still
active whenever help is need-
ed.

After a delicious dinner of
fried chicken, a short meeting
was held. Past president Mrs
Marion Hamilton gave her 1963
report, and thanked one and
all for all the help they gave
to the many projects, the hos-
pital cart, the Christmas baz-
aar, spring tea and the many
hours spent in home sewing of
babhy layettes and pyjamas for
children and adults, all in all
it was a very successful year.
Mrs Betty Herron’s talk on the
senior citizen's home was en-
joyed by all.

A motion was passed, that the
auxiliary will not have an Ea-
ster Menday ball, but will hold
their spring tea as usual in
May.

If there are any girls ages
14-19 who are interested in be-
coming Candy Stripers please
phone either Mrs deTonnancourt
or Mrs F Jarvis. These girls
will be junior auxiliary members
and will help in the hospital by
reading to the children, writing
letters for patients unable to
write, also taking the cart one
day a week.

One of the docters who will
be working in Providence Hos-
pital has asked the auxiliary
to help purchase a heart respir-
ator, so that will be our pro-
Ject for 1964, the cost being
about $600, so any ladies in-
terested in joining this very
active crganization will be wel-
comed on any third Monday of
each month in the W A room in
the basement of the hospital.

The date was set for our
Christmas bazaar and tea to
be held in the hospital on Satur-
day Nov 21, 1964,

Mrs deTonnancourt then
thanked Mrs Hamilton and pres-




THIS IS OUR little hospital, with its new-
ly painted red cross on the roof. Here
about 80 patients come every month,

=

Red Cross

with clinics held twice a week. Give to
the Red Cross this week, and support
your local hospital.

Fen 21y GeY

MakKes

annual appeal

The Hudson Hope district Red (80 per month. There is one bed

Cross canvass is now in pro-
gress, with canvassers doing
house-to-house visits all over
town as well as in the outlying
areas.

The campaign started early
this year, on Feb 21, and .con-
tinues for two weeks. Conven-
ors are Mrs Robert Duncas and
Mrs Stu Drinnan. Zone captains
are Mrs Don Machan, Mrs Bill
Olinger, Mrs Wally Munro, Mrs
Danny Smith (Lynx Creek),
Mrs Jean Davidson (Beryl Prai-
rie), Mrs A HF Wylie (B C Hy-
dro camp). These zone captains
are responsible for their own
areas, and have many canvas-
sers to assist them.

To start off the campaign, an
organizational luncheon was
held at the Outpost Hospital on
Feb 10. This hospital is no doubt
responsible for the very good
reception given to Red Cross
canvassers in this area. Last
year over $600 was collected
here and it is expected that this
year’s figure will be even high-|
er. l

The hospital supplies the only\w
medical facilities in Hudson |
Hope, with Mrs Drinnan as the |
resident nurse. It was first open-
ed about 14 years ago, since
when the stuation has changed
enormously and the work of
the hospital has corresponcingly
increased. Clinics are held
twice a week, with the resi-
dent doctor from the project in
attendance. Outpatients attend-
ing the hospital average around

for inpatients, but this service is
not much in cemand.

A feature of the Red Cross
service is that drugs are Ssup-
plied at cost, which is a con-
siderable saving over prices nor-
mally paid.

In addition the Red Cross
funds are used for many other
things, including disaster re-
lief, aid to burnt out families,
assistance in all kinds of dis-
tress and water safety work.

Our record in this town for
Red Cross support is good, SO
let’s keep it that way, and
give something to the canvas-
sers when they call.




Providence
receives
three gifts

Sister Marcelina of Provi-
dence Hospital, superior, told
the hoard of management of
the hospital at its Jan meeting
of three beautiful gifts to the
hospital made recentlly. The

first was a stretcher for the
emergency, the gift of Central
Elemetary school children who
instead of a Chirstmas gift ex-
change at school this year, de-
ciced to take a collection ior
this purpose. The second was d
TV set, donated by the junior
chamber of commerce, their
second such gift to the hospital.
And the third was the wheel-
chair, donated in memory of
the late Mr Holmberg. A Bal-
donnel W I raffle supported tne
fund which purchased the chair.
The board expressed its ap-
preciation.

Dr Barry R Loney, graduale
in dentistry from the University
of Alberta, now associated with
Dr Steve Fedoruk, has applicd
for and will receive staff affil-
iation at Providence Hospital.

The hospital board wonders
if it is generally known that
both the town fire departme:t
and the hospital have inhalator
equipment. The fire depart
ment’s fnhalator is portable, |
simple of operation and has|
been calle¢ out four or five!
times in emergencies. All thatl
is necessary is a call to the
fire number.

Sister Miriam, hospital sec-
retary, was congratulated on a
successful if difficult year, get-
ting all the right figures in the
right columns and keeping the
BCHIS happy. Providence, in
the 12 months which followed
the opening of the new hospital
has found that its estimates ror
the first year of operation have
fallen short by only something
more than $4,000 on a budget
of $396,000. The $4,000 will prob-
ably be taken care of by BCHIS
adjustments.

This is a case of Providence
asking, and BCHIS granting.
The hospital, however, goes
through a very tricky perfor-
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mance in estimatnig its per
diem rate. This is based on
all the costs involved and 1s
very carefully monitored by

no yardstick to measure such
a large institution by, she has
estimated so well.

To give you an idea: The 1942
fuel bill for the old hospital was
$3,160. In 1963, fuel cost $10,320.
Phone in 1962 amounted to

Eight more
beds for

Prowdﬁengc\aﬂ

Permission has been receiv-
ed from the BCHIS at Vie-
toria to complete and furnish
the two hospital wards (four
beds each) which were not at
first included in the 68 - bed
premises which was opened in
December 1962. Capacity will
now be 76 beds. The additional
facilities will be earmarked for
medical and surgical use,

Hospital board members
learned this at their regular
Mar meeting, held the last day
of the month. They also learned
that Providence WA will ob-
serve ‘‘Hospital Day’’ this May
with a tea, and conducted tours
of the hospital. Member Dun-
can Cran reminded the meeting
that blcod donors clinic is set
for May 12.
| A grateful patient has donat-
ed $100 to start a fund which
may possibly turn out to be a
project of the Hospital W A to
provide a respirator for use in
surgery. Cost of the piece of
equipment will be $600 tc¢ $700.
Contributing to this effort is a
W A raffle of a beautiful sweat-
er, created by Mrs Cliff Allen
of Aennofield and donated to
the W A in memory of her late
father, Mr F Kolb, several
times a patient at Providence
Fospital,

is

!

$537. In 1963, the amount for |
telephone service was $3,301.
Lights in 1962 were $1,590. in |
1963, lights amounted to $9,224

BCHIS. What m ak e s sister’s | Staff
work outstanding is that in en-| cent.
tirely new circumstances, with' —

increased by. 35 per

\
|

’.—Hospitgls
and the
public ‘

MY T \AkH
Mrs Jim Keddell spoke to
members of all the Northeast-
ern hospital womens auxiliaries
on public relations at a meeting

in Dawson Creek on May 2. |
|

Mrs Keddell deplored the lack
of understanding between the
press and the hospitals so often
resulting in the affairs of the
hospital remaining hidcen from
the public. She went on to say
that, while it might not be pos-
sible for each hospital to have
a public relations man it was
the duty of the staff and the W A
to promote the interests of the

‘hospifal in the yes of the public
through the press and radio.

She said that while hospitals
had grown rapidly over the last
few years they had also become
less personalized and she felt
that the patient was treated ra-
ther like a lab specimen than a
human. She added that the press
was apt to get the freeze-up
treatment by the staff. This she
felt was the worst type of pub-
lic relations and only served to
enlarge the chasm that mod-|
ern acdvancements and a clinic-‘
al air had started.

Mrs Keddell finished by say- |
ing that ‘“‘until hospital budgets
can be stretched to include pro-|
fessional people who can do the
job (public relations) our main
hope lies in you the hospital
WA.”

| e
MAY






ovidence Hospital to Grow

855/ patients

last year

'he following were elected to

- management board of Pro-

lence Hospital on Apr 28 at

> annual meeting; G Brcad-
rst, chairman; E Osborne,
ce-chairman; Sister Miriam,
cretary; H Fines, government
presentative; Duncan Cran,

MacLean, Pat Walsh, Mrs J
eddell, Sister Mederic, S'ster
.oseline and Sister Marcellina,
dministrator.

The administrator’s report for
963 and the first three months
»f this year was submitted to
the board by Sister Marcellina.

The medical and surgical de-
parment shcwed the high aver-
age occupancy of 94 per cent
For this reason the bcard de-
cided to approach the govern-
ment for approval to complete
two rooms in the unfinished
area. This has been granted
and the hospital will have eight
extra beds on the second flocr
by Jun 1,

The medical staff is making a
determined effort to bring the
hospital up to accredited stand-
ard.

It is expected that two new
doctors will join the staff this
summer. It is not yet known
who they are. Dr G Stefanik will
return in July.

Fire drills are to be resumed
and will become part of the
hospital’s schedule. The ‘disas-
ter plan’ will be completed in
the near future.

for 1963 were $3,691.95.

SOME STATISTICS

Abcut half the pepulation of |
Fort St John or 2,755 people
were in patients at Providencs |
Hospital last year. In addition |
to these 5,802 dropped in to

have minor repairs effected; | -

282 bottles of blood supplied by |
the Red Cross from Edmonton
were given last year—cr 228
peoples lives were saved by the
Red Cross; 578 babies were
born in Providence Hospital last |
year. |

It is also of interest to note!
that although this is a compar-
atively new hcspital it is still
necessary to spend over $3,0600
on improvements,

AR My A6

Sister Lucien, directer of nurs-
ing at the hospital has gone to
Seattle for further study. She
w'll be replaced by Sister Rose-
line.

The WA to Providence Hos-
pital donated $600 to the hos-
pital fcr equipment besides giv-
ing gifts to all the patients at
Christmas. The hospital would
like to express their sincere ap-
preciaticn through the columns
of th's paper.

Recently the hospital lost the
association and service of two
dedicated people whose assis-
tance and interest in the af-
fairs ¢ the hospital have bezn
untimely severed by death. Both
Frank Gross and Pat McCann
will be missed by all the staff.

Mother Superior of Providence
Hospital wishes to thank the

members of the board of man- |

agement for the'r faithful and
untiring efforts which have done

so much toward bringing the.

hespital into being and for their
continued assistance in endeav-
ors to achieve the primary pur-
pose of the hospital—that of
providing a good and safe stand-
ard of patient care.

DONATIONS

Many private individuals have
made generous donations to the
hospital beard. The hcespital is
of course more than grateful
to all these people..

Apart from these there are
many of the service clubs and
associations in town who have
also been very generous. Fol-
lewing is a resume ¢f the do-
nors and amount given: Kins-
men Club, $388.50; WA to the
legion $548.86; Junior Red Cross
$58.50; Patricial Johnson mem-
orial fund, $155; Beta Sigma
Phi $132; Baldonnel WI $220;
JayCees, $500; community
shower service, $65.25; WA to
Providence Hospital $600; Cen-
tral Elementary schecl $123.

Total donations to the hospital

o

THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 10, 1964
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is Duncan Cran, also on the board and between George

and Sister Marcellina is Mrs Jim Young of Rose Prairie

SISTER SUPERIOR HONORED-—Sister Marcellina, who -
left for North Battleford after six years as superior of

who was at one time the Red Cross nurse here and has

the Providence Hospital was honored Sunday when

been working with Sister Marcellina in the Peace River

for the past 34 years.

George Broadhurst, hospital board chairman, present-

ed her with a gift and a bouquet of flowers. On the left



CEIvEmim SNVNhIYERSG JVIN
HOSPITAL STAFF

Recent additions to the med-
ical staff at Providence Hospi-
tal are two graduate nurses,
Miss Karen Morrisen and Miss

Joyce Sansregret. Both g'r's gra. |

duated from the Misercordia
Hospital, Edmonton, and arriv-
ed in Fort St John this week.

Another new member of the
staff is Donna Quesnel from
Richmond and Vancouver Vo-
cational School.

The mother superior expects
more nurses to arrive thrcugh
the next few months to com-
plete her staff here.

To North Battleford

Presentation to

~ hospital superior

Over 100 people gathered Sun-
day afternoon at the Immacu-
lata Hall to honor the Rev Sister
Marcellina, superior at the Pro-
vidence Hospital who has been
posted after many years ser-

PT 10196
vice at Fort St Ioh\m to North
Battleford, Sask,

Catering for the tea were the

CWL and the Providence Hos- |

pital Auxiliary. Presiding at the
urns were mesdames Cleorge
Broadhurst and Carl Donis.

During the afternoon, George
Broadhurst, chairman of the
hospital board made a presen-
tation to Sister Marcellina who
replied as follows:

“My Dear Friends:

“First of all, I would like to
express my sincere thanks and
appreciation for the kind ges-
ture on the part of the CWL,
and the Hospital Auxiliary in
preparing this most pleasant so.
cial gathering, the announce-
ment of which took me by sur-
prise.

“I am thankful for the invi-
tation because it gives me. an
opportunity to pay my tribute
of gratitude to all of you who
have shared with us the tre-
mendous experience of develop-
ing and administrating a hos-
pital, which serves the present
needs of the community. It is
a fine achievement and it is
a tribute to your dedication.

“Progress in hospiital and health

AT FAREWELL TEA—Mrs Carl Donis, right, presides at the
urn during the farewell tea for Sister Marcellina, Providence
Hospital superior who left for North Battleford on Monday.
Left to right are Mrs Cliff Marcoux and Mrs Heinz Goldbach.
The tea, sponsored by the hospital auxiliary and the CWL
was held in the Immaculata Hall Sunday.

care in this district has gone
along way since a group of ac-
tive and powerful leaders first
conceived the idea of the need
for a  general hospital and got
it off to a start by devoting
much time, and effort in provid-
ing facilities for the health care
of a growing community.

“The results of these efforts
were far reaching because this
community is still composed of

dedicated, public spirited, hard
working citizens who give their

best in fulfilling the great pre-

i

«I shall cherish pleasant mem- | *
ories of my associations in Fort |

St

John and shall ask God to
bless each one of you.

“Once again, top everyone angd

} for

| You.”
Sister Marc -llina left for her
| new posting Monday

everything I

s

say ‘Thank |

3

|mind the Hospital Auxiliary. It
‘| makes
‘| when I realize the hours of work

cept of charity to the sick.

“To give credit to the
complishments of these past
years, we are indebted to the
many organizations and citizens
of this area for their untiring
effort in the pursuit of the aims
and objectives that we are all
so desirous of achieving. It is
an inspira‘ion to see the unself-
ish spitit which animates you
and your conscientiousness of
the fact that an adequate hos-
pital service can come only
from the united effort of many
people, Especially do I have in

aC=

me feal very humble,

and effort that go into their
various projects for the benefit
of the patients.

‘For my part, it has been |
a pleasure and a real privilege
to have in some way served you
and your families in time of

sickness and to have been part
of this community for a number
of years.

'lﬂ‘?b I



15 YRS AGO — SEPT 4, 1964

NORTH PEACE will lose a
very dear friend this week
when the Rev Sister Mar-
cellina, superior of the
Providence Hospital, leaves
for a new posting in North
Battleford. Many people will
remember Sister Marcellina
from the hectic days of the
rickety wooden structure
when under severe han-
dicaps she and her dedicated
associates offered only the
best care to the sick. Then
there was the difficult time
during the planning and
construction of the beautiful
new Providence Hospital.
Sister Marcellina never
faltered . . . always had a
kind word and a smile . . .
and we feel that our new
hospital was made possible
to a great extent by her
dogged determination and
tireless efforts. During a tea
honoring her, George
Broadhurst, chairman of the
Hospital Board, said that
Sister Marcellina was his
right arm and that her
position will be a difficult
one to fill. When one looks
back over the 30 odd years
since the Sisters of
Providence first came to
Fort St John and sees just
what has been accomplished
despite untold hardships, it
is easy to understand what
George said and what a loss
sister’s departure to North
Battleford will mean to us
all.

pov 12 1904
Annua

bazaar

Nov 21

Providence Hospital WA will
hold their annual Christmas ba-
zaar and tea Saturday Nov 21
from 25 pm in the Elks Hall.

Mrs Tulie Hamilton general
convenor has lined up a variety
of booths, among these will be
sewing, home-baking, lucky sev-
en, plants, candy, parcel post,
Christmas table with Yule logs,
stockings, candles etc.

Santa Claus will be there to
greet the children.

Raffle tickets are now on sale
from any WA member, first
prize being a chest of silver,
second a turkey. Anyone wish-
ing to nonate new or used artic-
les, for the white elephant table,
please phone 2362 and we will be
happy to collect them.

15 YRS AGO-SEPT 14, 1964

NEW SUPERIOR:
Recently arrived to take
over the arduous respon-
shbilities of Sister Superior
from Sister Marceellina at
Providence Hospital is Sister
Ann Emily from St Joseph
Hospital, Dawson Creek.
This is Sister Emily’s first
post as Sister Superior. She
was at St Joseph for two and
a half years and many other
hospitals throughout BC and
Alberta. During her long
career Sister Emily has
encountered many aspects
of the nursing profession.
This is the first time she has
been to Fort St John
although she knows many
parts of the Peace Country
well.

1964 - HOSPITAL STATS
for 1963 show that about
half the population of FSJ,
2,755 were in-patients last

year and more than the
total population, 5,802,
dropped in to have minor
repairs affected.

15 YRS AGO — NOV 26, 1964

BAZAAR: Providence
Hospital WA wishes to thank
everyone who supported
their very successful bazaar
and tea which was held in the
Elks Hall. Enough money
was cleared to purchase the
bone surgery supplies which
the hospital needed, also a
good contribution towards a
tape recorder and projector.
Raffle winners were: first,
$50 chest of silver, Mrs
Phylis Ryder; second,
turkey, Mrs F Knott; Cot-
tage Cake made by Mrs
Lawrick, Mrs G Kiss; Doll
cake made by Mrs M Bougie,
Miss Eileen Hella. Nursery
raffle won by Mrs Clarice
Richter. Door prize
Christmas cake, Mrs Syd
Johns. Penny Fair Prizes:
Sister Medrich, scotty dog;
Mrs Joe Laithwaite, lion;
Mrs Hazel Nutter, leather
case; Mrs Ella Fraser,
horsehead plaque; Mrs
Doreen Fell, broach; Mrs
Rose Gretzinger, Nativity
candle; Mrs Eva Chiulli,
relish dish; Mrs Rose Green,
necklace; Kenny Chase, cup
and saucer; Joan Lewis,
cream and sugar.

AFTER 16 years In Fort St
*_John Sister Marcelina, superior
L at the Providence Hospital, is
Zleaving. She is also ad-

ministrator of the hospital. She
{Eis leaving to become superior at
 North Battleford hospital.

RECENTLY ARRIVED TO

S take over. the arduous

< responsibilities of Sister

3. Superior from Sister Marcelina

at Providence Hospital is Sister

5 Ann Emily from St Joseph
Y Hospital, Dawson Creek.

1964 -
ﬂO!\‘DAY, Novembeér 16—W.A_:

in the hospital at 8 pym.

15 YRS AGO — OCT 30, 1964
HORSEY SET. Seven
hun_dred & forty-two out-
patients at Providence
H_ospltal in August is the
highest on record in Fort St
John. September has 695
entries. An interesting point
is the fact that many of these
patients who are treated at
the hospital with X-rays,
dressing, suturings and so
on, are the res
cidents sustalmgl . :rfou:(:i-

horses; falling off: getti
th!'OWn, it g Ofr gettmg

% 1964 - NEW record of 742
|~ out-patients at Provi-dence

& Hospital in Aug., mostly from

accidents around horses.

to Providence Hospital meeting,

it
SATURDAY, November 21—-t{ospital Auxiliary Christmas Bazaar

2 'til 5 in the Elksa Hall.
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LESTER NEILSON decided to give the

emergency stre‘cher a try, when child-
- L ~ .

ren of the Central school arrived at the
hospital to present a cheque for the final

payment. Seeh here are, left to right, Peg-
Andy Campbell, Michael Eg-

gy Scheck;

KIRBY PA:’NELL left and Raymond
Knott, in high chair, were two patients
ined in the presentation, when
>, president of the Robert
presented a

who
DL nna 1&_
Qgilvie Junior Red Cross

c|1>(1 je for $40 to Sister Superior last
|

lese, Cheryl Galbreath (president), Debby

Brown, Dora Thompson,
superior. Standing is

Sister Ann Emily,

Joyce Dyck,

Alec Hendrickson, Central school prin-

cipal.

week. That's Sistel
standing beside Kirby.
Mrs Bedard, teachers

Thomas Andrew
Mrs Hickey and
at the Odgilvie

school, can be seen peeking over the

children’s shoulders.

15yrs ago 8 dec 27, 1964
CHILDREN GIVE. Two

local schools made
presentations to the hospital
at Christmas time. In both
cases the money was raised
by efforts of the children.
One school was the Robert
Ogilvie, where a group of
about 20 children have
formed a Jr Red Cross
branch and have worked
very hard. They put on a
Christmas tea and raised
$160. From this they gave a
jolly jumper tothe children’s
ward in the hospial, and also
a cheque for $40. They also
gave a $40 cheque to the
School for retarded children.
The cheques were presented
by the club’s president,
Donna McRae. The other
presentation was a stretcher
for the emergency ward,
given by the children of the
Central School. This is a
project which has been going
on for some time but the
final payment of $58 was
made last week. The money
was raised by the school’s Jr
ged Cross branch and by the

AdS CULILCLL Bavess vy
the students. In addition, the
school paid for a plaque to be
put on the stretcher. Totalost
of the stretcher alone is $257.
Of this the Government pays

one-third. The children have
raised $181.78 as their share.
A group of children went to
the hospital last week to
make the presentation to

Sister Superior. 5
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Horsey set swells
hospital sick parade

Seven hundred forty-two out-
patients at Providence Hospital in
August is the highest on record
in Fort St John. September has
695 entries. An interesting point
is the fact that many of these
patients who are treated at the
hospital with X-rays, dressings, su-
turings and so on, are the re-
sult of accidents sustained around
horses; falling off; getting thrown.

There are several nagging de-
ficiencies around the building.
These include cracked formica on
counters, missing storm windows,
missing tile. The hospital board
writes dozens of letters in a year,
urging rectification from the sub
trades on these fairly minor items.
The elevators are finally in or-
der, but have offered the biggest
problem in efficiency so far. The
tiles must be ordered from Eng-

~ land.

““Surely,” said Chairman George
Broadhurst at the October meet-
ing, ‘“They must be coming
around the horn without radar.”

The radiologist has terminated
his contract with the hospital,
and plates are currently being
sent outside for analysis.

Sister Ann Emily, superior, Sis-
ter Miriam and Dr Lamont at-
tended a disaster institute at
Prince George in the middle of
October. The course was on pro-
cedure and organization in the
event of an explosion, fire or
accident which would tax hospi-
tal facilities.

| Ta laer i

i

Hospital Auxiliary Christmas Bazaar 2 ‘“til

Nov 21
in the Elks Hall.

\ SATURDAY,

Hospital
disaster

plan viewe
Oer2 4, 1404

Explosion and fire are two of
the disasters which could strike
any local hospital with fury
and without warning—but B C's
northern hospitals should be
ready.

Sister Anne Antoinette, Sister
Jacintha and Mr A S Grudniski,
(Engineer) of St Joseph’s Hospi-
tal, Dawson Creek; Sister Anne
Emily, Sister Rosaline and Dr
J J Temple of Fort St John:; Mrs
June Tibbetts, Mr W Wanka, Mr
Duwayne Bell of Pouce Coupe
and Dr T J Bailey of the Peace
River health unit saw and heard
of other hospitals’ experiences
both good and bad at the northern
hospital disaster institute held at
Prince George Oct 15 and 16.

A dummy run of the Prince
George regional hospital’s dis-
aster plan was seen— but the 60
dummies (Prince George Play-
ers and Scouts) carried the at-
mosphere of EMERGENCY!—as
they came pouring in to the hos-
pital covered in gore, crying in
pain, and gasping for breath—
thanks to excellent make-up and
mock-up.

The overall provincial emer-
gency health services were des-
cribed and advice on local
special problems was given.

A Canadian film “They Called
it Fireproof”’ was the best shown,
and even senior personnel from
the coast who had been invited
to help instruct were able to
learn more useful aspects which
woul¢ help them to meet any

Hospital WA

bazaar & tea
bee 3, q
Providence Hospital W A wish-
es to thank everyone who sSup-
ported their very successful ba-
zaar and tea which was held
in the Elks Hall on Nov 2I.

We cleared enough money to
purchase the bone surgery sup-
plies which the hospital needed,
also a good contribution towards
a tape recorder and projector.

Anyone wishing Yule Logs for
their fire place please phone

have a few left over. They would
make nice Christmas gifts.

Raffle winners were: first, $50
chest of silver, Mrs Phylis Ry-
der; second, turkey, Mrs F Knott:

Cottage cake made by Mrs Law-
| rick, Mrs G Kiss; Doll cake
‘made by Mrs M Bougie, Miss
Eileen Hella. Nursery raffle won
by Mrs Clarice Richter, door
prize Christmas cake, Mrs Syd
Johns.

Penny Fair Prizes: Sister
Medrich, scotty dog; Mrs Joe
Laithwaite, lion; Mrs Hazel Nut-
ter, leather case; Mrs Ella Fra-
ser, horsehead plaque; Mrs Dor-
een Fell, broach; Mrs Rose Gret-
zinger, nativity candle; Mrs Eva
Chiulli, relish dish; Mrs Rose
Green, necklace; Kenny Chase,
cup and saucer; Joan Lewis,
cream and sugar.

Mrs Westover at 5-2494 as we|

fidence.

Discussion times were centered
around ‘“What Can We do Here”
and so was practical and help-
ful to everyone.

Anyone interested, or who
might be able to help in time of
emergency can get more infor-
mation by calling any local hos-

future disaster with greater con-

pital -administrator, Mr Murray
Stevens local civil defence co-
ordinator, or Dr Bailey at the
health unit.

SANTA WILL BE THERE FOR THE LITTLE, LITTLE, LITTLE KIDS




